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Contact Sunny Brennan 
973-838-5634 

brensfo@optonline.net 
 

CALLING ALL 
GREEN THUMBS 

IN BLOOMINGDALE! 
MGAPC 

The purpose of MGAPC is 
to promote community 

awareness and participation 
in programs related to 

horticulture. 
 

The program was started in 
1972 in Washington State. 

New Jersey held its first 
class in 1984. In Passaic 

County, the first class was 
held in 1996. Since then, 

thousands of Master 
Gardeners have been trained 

throughout the state and 
given hundreds of thousands 
of volunteer hours in service 

to the residents of the 
Garden State. 

 
Master gardeners are trained 

volunteers who assist 
Rutgers in its mission to 

deliver horticulture 
programs and information. 

Do you want to learn about 
gardening and work alongside 

the Passaic County Master 
Gardeners at the Bloomingdale 

Senior Center gardens?  


